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Attendance: Sheila Coyne, Pam Eberhardt, Janice Lee, Linda Mahi, Tom Roza, Ni To, Bret Watson, 

The November 2010 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on November 17, 2010 in the Foothill Carriage House and was conducted by Janice Lee who filled in for Dawn Allshouse.

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Janice Lee called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The October meeting minutes were approved.

2) Treasurer’s Report
Linda Mahi provided treasurer’s Report.  Linda Mahi will follow-up on seeking reimbursement for the Summer BBQ expenses incurred by the CSCS
3)  Employee of the Month Nominations
Committee met to discuss EOM process.  Nominations have been received thru December 2010.  
4)  Gifts Form New Hire Orientation
Linda Mahi presented 3 samples of various bags that would be used as gifts for the New Hire Orientation process. Cost is based on volume purchase. Still considering other gift ideas such as water bottles.  Final decision will be made at a future CSCS meeting.  Gift cards will be used for prizes at the December Central Services Christmas party 

5) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

Still targeting next publication for the December timeframe
Employee of the Month

See previous agenda item

New Hire Committee

Orientation sessions will be scheduled with Mallory Newhall & Elaine Kuo who are new ETS employees.  
Scholarship Committee

Have proceeded with plans to advertise the availability of the CSCS Scholarship during the Spring of 2011.  

 6)  District Committee Reports

Budget

Parcel Tax was defeated.  Non-resident enrollment is up for 2010.  Approximately $36.8 million was the end-of-the year fund balance.  Projected deficit of $10 million for 2010-11 will be covered by the 2009-10 fund balance.  The fund balance must also cover the mandated 5% reserve.  

$120-$160 million in MeasureC bonds are planned to be issued to cover various projects over the next 3 years.  A $2 million rebate for MeasureC is expected for the Photovoltaic (Solar panel) installation.  Audit on the first fiscal year-end finance closing under Banner resulted in no findings.

State budget has a projected $26 million deficit over the next 18 months.  $126 million in growth funds for CCD is expected to be eliminated.  There is the potential for up to $7 million mid year cut by the State.

De Anza exceeded 20,000 FTES which will result in an additional $500,000 in funding from the State thru FY 2011-12.  Because of uncertainty of the State budget, there are currently no plans to move employees in special funding situations to the General Fund.

Enrollment was down for Summer & Fall qtrs and there are efforts to increase enrollment for Winter & Spring Qtrs.  Numerous technical projects require staffing and funding.  

Chancellors Advisory Committee

No report provided
HRAC

No report provided

ETAC

No report provided

EIS Steering Committee

Winter Qtr registration has started for De Anza; Foothill will start Nov 24.  Just under 1600 students have registered to date.  Finance is still working to close Period 14 under Banner/Finance for FY 2009-10.  Working on the first processing for 1098Tsl 1099s, and W2s using Banner.  Next on the implementation schedule: BDMS, Advancement, and DegreeWorks.

 10)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on December 15, 2010 in the District Board Room.  Janice Lee adjourned the meeting.
Page 3 of  3

